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February 20, 2024 
 

VIA E-MAIL 
 
Rebecca Miller-Rice 
Administrative Rules Review Section 
Bureau of Legislative Research 
 
E-Mail:  miller-ricerr@blr.arkansas.gov 
 
Re: Request to Repeal Rule 
 
Ms. Miller-Rice, 
 
The Arkansas Public Defender Commission (APDC) wishes to repeal its Minimum Standards rule 
through Act 65.   
 
The rule pertains to the internal management of the agency’s public defenders and appointed 
counsel and, therefore, does not meet the definition of a “rule.”  Further, it appears that the only 
version ever registered with the Secretary of State is the 1994 version, while records from our 
agency indicate that the minimum standards for attorney certification were revised in 2008.  
 
Please accept this letter as the APDC’s request to repeal the rule and to be placed on the 
Administrative Rules Review Subcommittee agenda to request said appeal. 
 
Also, if additional steps must be taken on our end, please advise. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Charlotte Bogan 
 
Staff Attorney 
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